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To the Research Director 
 
In response to the inquiry into the performance of the Health Ombudsman’s functions 
pursuant to section 179 of the Health Ombudsman Act 2013 (the Act). Children’s Health 
Queensland (CHQ) provides the following response to the below  specific issues:   
 
 The operation of the health service complaints management system 

In challenging situations there appears to be a reluctance by the Office of the Health 
Ombudsman (the OHO), to take a definitive position in a way which would better 
serve the public interest and the interest of the health service. In dealing with 
complaints, frequently the OHO takes the relevant action of facilitating local resolution 
under Part 6, however in the large majority of instances, the health service has 
already attempted local resolution before the complaint is received by the OHO. 
These attempts at local resolution are usually detailed in the response provided to the 
OHO by the health service. 
 
Health services are obliged to comply with the customer complaint requirements 
pursuant to section 219A of the Public Service Act 2008, including compliance with 
the relevant Australian Standard about the handling of customer complaints. It is 
suggested that whilst section 52 of the Act provides that the purpose of the local 
resolution is to facilitate resolution “as quickly as possible and with minimal 
intervention by the health ombudsman”, in situations where the health service has 
already exhausted all attempts at local resolution, the outcome is more likely to create 
frustration for both the complainant and the health service.  
 
Within our health service we have examples where the decision to facilitate local 
resolution has exacerbated the situation and resulted in families who have lost 
confidence in ‘the system’ and the health service. In other situations, families have 
expressed that they feel they have nowhere else to go except to the media and/or to 
the Minister for Health. 

 
 Ways in which the health service complaints management system might be 

improved. 

As highlighted above, a suggestion for improvement would be that the OHO takes a 
more definitive position in assessing health service complaints and only deals with 
complaints by facilitating local resolution in situations where there have been no 
previous attempts at local resolution, or in situations where there are obvious gaps in 
the resolution or complaints management process. 
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